
©NHPCO, 2020  1 

 

 
NHPCO COVID-19 Update – 03/22/20 
NHPCO has created this update for hospice and palliative care providers to share the most recent news and helpful 
links regarding this ongoing public health crisis. 
 

Policy Updates 
Senate Republicans Finalize Language for Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security 
(CARES) Act, Including Hospice Provisions 

Today, March 22, 2020, Senate leaders drafted language on a 3rd COVID-19 related package, the 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act or the ‘‘CARES Act”.  We are expecting the first 
Senate procedural vote to take place later this afternoon (Sunday).  According to news reports, House 
Democrats are planning to introduce their own proposal.  The Senate Republican draft legislation 
includes three hospice provisions: 

1. Face-to-face hospice telehealth provision.   
The legislation allows face-to-face encounters for recertification for hospice care to be completed 
using telehealth during the emergency period.  NHPCO advocated for this provision as the highest 
priority.    
 
2. Proposal to suspend sequestration cuts.  
This provision applies to hospice and other Medicare providers.  Draft text includes the 
temporary suspension of the 2 percent sequestration cut to hospice, beginning on May 1, 2020 and 
ending on December 31, 2020.  
 
3. Reimbursement to healthcare providers.  
$75 billion was appropriated for a Public Health and Social Services Emergency Fund to reimburse, 
through grants or otherwise, Medicare enrolled providers that provide diagnoses, testing or care for 
individuals with possible or actual cases of COVID-19.  These funds would be for health care related 
expenses or lost revenues directly attributable to coronavirus.  None of these funds may be used for 
costs that have been reimbursed or are eligible for reimbursement from other sources.   
 

We are including the bill language for the hospice face-to-face provision during the emergency 
period for your information:    
 
 
 

 

https://www.nhpco.org/wp-content/uploads/Legislative-Asks-National-Hospice-Groups-031720.pdf
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Proposed language in the Senate bill: 

“Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act’’ or the ‘‘CARES Act’’ 

 
  
  

What does this mean for a hospice provider?  
 
During this national emergency, hospices would be allowed to use telehealth for the face to face 
encounter for recertification.  This is a step in the right direction and supports the important role of 
hospice providers in adopting the use of telehealth to improve access and the delivery of care for all 
Americans.  Upon passage by the Senate, the House and President, NHPCO will work with CMS to 
issue guidance as soon as possible.     
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